
 

 

KILHAM NEWS 

 
Your Village—Your Voice 

  

Welcome to the Kilham Newsletter - 
 

You might notice something a bit different about this edition of the newsletter.  
For the first time ever, we have included adverts from local businesses to   
promote their services and trades to the village.   

 
The decision to go down this route was not an easy one, and the Parish    
Council have thought carefully over the issue, but have finally decided that it 
is an important priority for the Council to support and encourage our local 
economy.  And especially to promote the talents and services that we have  
available on our doorstep.   

 
This opportunity to promote our businesses to each other is open to everyone 
who lives in Kilham and is a regular recipient of the newsletter.  We hope that 
as many local tradespeople and business owners as possible will take           
advantage of this new route to promoting themselves and feel sure that all 
readers of the newsletter will really appreciate knowing what local skills and 
services we have in our own village to call upon.   

 
We hope you like this new format and if you do contact any of the businesses 
that have advertised in this edition, please let them know where you got their 
details from.  It would be really great if we could support each other in this 
way.  The newsletter is still mainly for sharing community and village news, 
but with the added bonus of knowing what great local services we can use 
when we need them. 

For any information to be included in the next issue, or information on how to 
advertise your business— please contact: 

Gill  01262 420960 or email: enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 



Kilham  Beer Festival 4th & 5th September  

Last year you managed to consume a staggering 
2952 pints of real ale 
542 pints of real cider 
400 bottles of cider 
1000 bottles of lager  
40 bottles of wine 
& 36 bottles of pimms! 

 From everyone at kilham beer festival we would like to thank you for your    

ongoing support (and thirst!). 
 

 This year the gates will open to the public at 6pm on Friday and 12 noon on  Saturday. The 
format will be the same as in previous years with a mixture of local bands entertaining you 
over the weekend. 

We are pleased to announce that the headline bands are Big Me on Friday and Snatch on 
Saturday. The Flivers and Moonshine Men will also be playing, adding some folk music to 
the proceedings. A full list of bands can be found on the website - kilhamplayingfield.co.uk 

We will have bouncy castles, side stalls and Captain Kipper on the field during Saturday to 
entertain the kids. 

Due to the success of the event in previous years, we will be offering even more choice on 
the types of beers and ciders available, so there should be something for everyone to try 
over the weekend.  

Sponsorship packages are available for Beers and Cider on the day.  

The event will once again be raising money for the upkeep of the playingfield and the    
continued work on the All Weather Pitch. If you would be interested in volunteering in any 
capacity over the weekend, please contact the organisers, Steve Greaves, Daffyd Baker, 
Dave Sheader 420777. 

In a change to previous years, no U18’s will be admitted to the event unless accompanied 
by an adult who will be responsible for them whilst at the event. 

The Beer Festival is now our main fund Raising event in the year and I would thank you in 
advance for your patience and understanding over the weekend. 

 

Also there will be a Rag and Bone collection in September, 
so look out for the leaflets through your door confirming 

the date. 

Kilham Playing Fields Association 



Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 
Area coordinator  

Anita Harrison 01262 420632 
Non– emergency help-line: 101 

In the last edition of the Kilham News we announced that we 
had been able to secure funding to help towards providing  
security for our homes, garages and outbuildings in the        

village.  This is available for anybody and is not income based.  Several of the 
surrounding villages have been active in taking up the offer, but so far nobody 
has responded from Kilham.  It would be a shame for none of us to get the   
benefit from this as its not often you get something for free.   

So whatever you think you could use to make your homes and garages more 
secure, please get in touch on the above number for more information-                                                   

If we don’t use it we will lose it.   
Just a final reminder to all—there have 
been some incidents involving cold callers 
in the area—trying to sell goods on the 
doorstep. Please be careful and do not 
open the door if you feel unsafe, or           
intimidated. 

Kilham Parish Council News 

Kilham Parish Council has a vacancy for a councillor. Are you interested in local 
issues which affect people, the local environment and quality of life? If so then 
contact the Parish Clerk on 07527 353717 or email Claire.boston@tiscali.co.uk 
for further information. 

Following extensive work the footpath at All Saints Church has been completed. 
The footpath has had its top surface renewed at the beginning of July and   
golden gravel was applied to help with visibility. We wish to thank the public for 
their patience whilst the work was being carried out. 

An allotment plot on Back Lane is now available to rent for an annual sum of 
£25.00. If you are interested please contact the Clerk for further details. 

Don’t forget to visit the Parishes website www.kilhamparishcouncil.com which 
contains all the information relating to the Parish Council and a list of useful 
contact numbers, past newsletters and a link to contact the clerk. 

Don’t forget to visit our website kilhamparishcouncil.com 

mailto:Claire.boston@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.kilhamparishcouncil.com


 

KILHAM ALLSTARS RIDELONDON 
100 

 

Further to our article in the last Kilham News, 
we thought we would let everybody know how the fund raising and 
training is going so far  - we also wanted to give our thanks to     
everybody who has supported us in the recent events we have      
organised and for visiting and donating through Virgin Money    
Giving.  As we go to print we have raised over £2500 with only a 
few days to go until London and well over 1000 hours of training 
for the big event! We would like to wish good luck to all the riders 
and if anybody still wants to donate and support us, please contact 
us on the numbers below or visit the website. We  really appreciate 
all your support and donations.  In the next newsletter we will be 
able to let you know the final totals and how our cyclists managed 
the gruelling ride! 

 

Rachel Edeson: 420517 or Marie Sheader : 420777 

http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/KilhamAllstars 

 

Kilham Dancers 
Kilham dancers have a Modern sequence dance on Friday 21st August 7
-9.30pm. We also have one on Friday 4th September 7-9.30pm.   

Sunday social dances continue as normal 7-10pm but please note NO 
dance on Sunday 12th September as it is Bridlington dance festival. 

. 



 

Minister Rev Christopher Free tel 01723 514540 and notices to Sue Harrison  

at seh@btinternet.com.  Our services are held every Sunday morning at 10.30am  

everyone very welcome, coffee and biscuits served after the service. 

 

 

There is a Bridlington Methodist Circuit initiative seeking guidance from the Holy    
Spirit, by regular weekly prayer, to reach out from each local church in the Circuit 
to  its local community.  The prayer meetings are taking place already and we 
shall launch this initiative in Kilham on a Sunday in October, the date yet to be 
set, with an "Invitation Sunday", when we will have a service of 30 minutes to 
show our type of contemporary worship, followed by coffee and chat.  Please 
look out for the date of this. 

 2nd August Rev C Free 
9th August Rev M Dove 
16th August Mrs D Spurr 
23rd August Mrs C Hughes 
31st August 11am joint service at the Parish Church 
 

Our Harvest Festival takes place on Sunday 27th September at 10,30am.  This 
will be a family service led by Margaret Preece.  On Monday 28th September at 
7.15pm          

Mr A Collier will give a humorous talk on Yorkshire people, places and dia-
lect, light   refreshments to follow.  Tickets will be on sale nearer the time. 
Prayer meeting 

A prayer meeting will be held every Friday morning at 10am in the Methodist 
Church, this will be for 30 minutes, everyone very welcome, please use the side 
entrance near the field. 

 

 

 

Knit and Natter 

Our next meeting is on Monday August 7th at 
2 p m in the Methodist Chapel.  A warm       
welcome to join us for a cuppa and chat. We 
shall be embarking on our new project for     
local hospitals. Contact Audrey 01262 420085 for more details. 

. 

St Paul’s Methodist Church 

mailto:seh@btinternet.com


 

 

 

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Our bowls club starts again on Friday 11th September and from then 
on  every Friday at 7pm in the village hall —why not come along and join us as 
a way to learn a new skill and make some new friends. 
It’s fun, friendly and good gentle exercise. Don’t worry if you don’t have your 
own bowls—we are always willing to lend and will give you a warm welcome.   
For any inexperienced bowlers—coaching can be arranged. 
We look forward to seeing you soon!  For more information call Jean Wilson on 
420664 
 

 

 

The next draw is on August 22nd  

To buy numbers or for more information please call Val 
Parton: 420265 

May 9th No 391 

1st: 411 Chatterton  2nd: 386 Janet Megginson 3rd: 56 Geoff Seward 

June 13th No 392 

1st: 374 Mark Lyons  2nd: 33 R Gobel   3rd: 521 Christine Snowden 

July 18th No 393 

1st: 360 Claire Harrison  2nd: 416 Keith Dawson  3rd: 107 Heather Speck 

KILHAM HALL LOTTERY RESULTS 

Our Village Hall Post Office Opening Times 

Monday  1pm-4pm  Thursday 1pm-4pm 

Tuesday 1pm-4pm   Friday  1pm-4pm 

Wednesday—Closed 

Kilham Village Hall 
For more information or to book the hall— 
please contact Jean Wilson 01262 420664 



A warm welcome awaits you at 

the Bay Horse in Kilham, 

With our Early Bird menu available  

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday—from 

5.30pm until 8.30pm  and Friday &  

Saturday lunchtime from 12pm—2pm. 

Our main menu is available from 6—

9pm Thursday through to Sunday and 

our famous Sunday lunch is a 3 course 

feast for only £9.50 Booking is advised 

to avoid disappointment. 

We are well known for serving  excellent quality, delicious home 

cooked food.  We have real ale and a choice of wines for you to   

enjoy.  We  also have BT Sports Live for all you sports fans and  

every other Tuesday fantastic live music with our very popular 

acoustic evenings, We cater for weddings, christenings, shooting 

parties and much more. 

To keep the kids happy while you enjoy a pint, there is a free 

bouncy castle available when booking a children’s party. 

Whatever your event requirements are, give us a call and we’ll be 

happy to help you make it that bit more special  by holding it at the 

Bay Horse.  To make any bookings or for further details                  

please phone 01262 420220 

  We look forwarded to seeing you soon. 

   Trish & team 

Visit us on facebook and watch  
out for all our latest events. 
 

 

 

 

  



Fast, reliable, local service for short run printing  

Letterheads, business cards, Invitation, booklets, flyers, brochures and 

much more:  Contact Gill to discuss how we can help you and your 

business with all your printing needs. 

01262 420960 or enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 

10% off all orders for Kilham residents 

For all your printing and 

design requirements 

420960 

enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 

The Stores, Kilham  

01262 420630 

 

Newsagents Confectionary 

Off Licence Greengrocer 

4 candles plus a little bit                        

of everything else! 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm 

            Saturday       7.30am to 5pm 

              Sunday        9am to 12.30pm 

Bank Holidays as Sunday hours 



 

All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 
 
We are pleased to announce that from this 
September we are taking bookings for our 
new chimney sweeping service and look 
forward to providing this professional local 
service to you.  So don’t delay—Autumn is 
fast approaching and we’ll be lighting our 
fires again—so book now. 
 
We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896 
0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove        

installer and building 

contractor 

 



The June and July speakers were both very interesting and informative.  

In June we were taken to Mongolia by Hazel Armstrong when she told 

us of her adventures there with Operation Raleigh.  Margaret Knapton 

talked to us in July and explained that Traidcraft is fighting poverty 

through trade and how we can all do out bit to help.  In the last couple 

of months we have enjoyed walks in Bempton and Thornton le Dale 

and a very pleasant visit to Yorkshire Lavender.  The two ladies who 

attended the Royal Garden Party had wonderful day.  The threatened 

rain gave way to fine but windy weather and several hats were chased across the lawn.  This 

did not stop anyone having a good day and seeing the Duchess of Cornwall, Countess of   

Wessex, Duchess of Gloucester and Princess Alexandra.   Several of us went to see the live 

transmission at Cineworld of the Centenary AGM in The Albert Hall.  If anyone gets the         

opportunity to see a live transmission of an event I can recommend going.  It felt as though we 

were there and did not feel odd joining in the singing or applause.  

As we do not have a meeting in August  the next meeting will be 8
th
 September when Tophill 

Low Warden Richard Hampshire will talk on "The Hidden Valley".  The competition is - Your 

own wildlife photograph.                                        

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.15pm.  There is a walk 

in a different location every month and we usually have a social event too. 

Everyone very welcome.                                                                              

DRIFFIELD PROBUS CLUB 
OUR AIMS 
To promote fellowship among like-minded, retired and semi-retired  
gentlemen 
To provide an opportunity to meet and talk with members from a wide 
range of working life backgrounds 
To help enhance the social aspects of retirement through a range of activities         
designed to meet different needs and tastes. 
To provide a support network for members and their wives. 
To provide an opportunity to meet new friends 
   

 Coffee mornings are held on the second Wednesday in each month  
at the Driffield Community Centre, Mill Street, Driffield at 10.00am.   

12th August—Speaker: David Holman—Gold & Silver 
9th September—Speaker: Jim Clark—More Mathematics for All  

 
Lunches are held on the fourth Wednesday of each month at  

The Blue Bell Inn, Nafferton, at 12 noon for 12.30pm. 
 

Further information and contact details can be found on our website: 

www.driffieldprobus.co.uk 



 
ALL SAINTS CHURCH AND EVENTS 

01262 420313 

 

August 

  2
nd

    11.00am  All-age Holy Communion 

  9
th
  

        
8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)  

16
th
     11.00am Holy Communion   

23
rd

 
 
 10.00am United Benefices Holy Communion at Carnaby 

30
th
   11.00am Joint Worship with the Methodists at All Saints 

September 

6
th
 11.00am All-age Holy Communion 

13
th
 8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

18
th
  2.30pm Friday: School new starters service in church 

20
th
  11.00am Harvest Festival followed by lunch in the Village Hall 

27
th
  10.00am Wold Newton: United parishes Holy Communion 

 

A word from Reverend James (our new curate) 

Hello, my name is James Trowsdale and after my ordination in York Minster on 5
th
 July I 

am looking forward to serving the community of Kilham as curate. 

My wife; Gillian, and sons George and Jonathan have just moved to live in Burton Ag-
nes and returning to the East Riding is a bit of a home-coming for us as Gillian grew up 
in Weaverthorpe and me in Driffield. Some of you who know Driffield may recall my late 
father, Arthur, who was a milk rounds-man, and my late mother, June, who was a seam-
stress for Alec Hall. Both were Methodists but my mother chose to have me baptized in 
the Anglican Church at Hutton, and that stuck with me all my life! 

I served as a Reader in the Driffield and Bridlington areas in the 1980’s and after a brief 
spell in the Whitby area moved back to live in Ganton 10 years ago, where I again 
served as Reader. It was during this period, after taking partial early retirement from my 
employment in the Jobcentre that I decided to enter training for ordination. After being 
recommended for training I was offered a place on the Yorkshire Ministry Course, 
based at the College of the Resurrection at Mirfield. If anyone would like to visit a truly 
Spirit-filled place I would recommend it! 

During the two years training I was fortunate to have as my mentor, Revd. Glyn Owen 
and it was a great joy for me that the opportunity to join his team arose and was agreed 
by Bishop Richard. 

That brings us up to date. Over the coming weeks and months I am looking forward to 
meeting all of you in this lovely community. 

Revd James Trowsdale 



The Old Star Kilham is a traditional 

country pub in the heart of the       

Yorkshire Wolds and the local         

community. 
  

Real Ales and freshly prepared meals using only local 

produce are always on the menu. Our log burners and 

open fires throughout the pub make for a warm       

welcome even on the  coldest of winter nights, and our 

sunny beer garden is a great place to spend a lovely 

summer evening with the kids. 
 Be it walkers, bike riders or families we can always guarantee a friendly    

welcome, a choice of great beers, amazing food and great company.  What 

more could you want from your local? 

Booking is advised if you wish to experience our ever changing menu, as the 

Old Star is becoming a very popular local eatery. Visit our website for our 

menus and upcoming events, contact us through Facebook to book or leave 

feedback, which is always greatly appreciated or call us on 01262 420619 

  

 

Opening Times 

 

Monday 5pm - 11pm 
Tuesday 5pm - 11pm 

Wednesday 5pm - 11pm 
Thursday 12pm - 11pm 

Friday 12pm - 11pm 
Saturday 12pm - 11pm 
Sunday 12pm - 10pm 

Food Service Times—Mon/Tues/Wed 5pm-9pm 

Thur/Fri/Sat-12pm-9pm 

Sunday-12pm-7.30pm 

Join us for our very popular quiz night—every other 

Wednesday 


